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New Year, Same Stuff 
 
Perhaps you’ve heard me bring up this story before, but that's OK. I believe that repetition is the best way to learn (which is 
maybe another thing you’ll hear me repeat a lot!). When I was in high school, I used to walk home when school was over. It 
was a couple miles up the hilly landscape of Berkeley and I would see interesting things as I leisurely made my way back to 
my house. Sometimes it was people doing different things, sometimes it was businesses selling uncommon items.  
 
For this particular story, I saw a bit of, what could be described as, graffiti written on the side of one of those cabinets that 
you see around town next to traffic signals that must house, I imagine, various control boards and wires (although I’ve never 
opened one up so as far as I know it could be just a bunch of elves pushing buttons). Along with various stickers and 
tagging, there scribbled on the cabinet was the phrase “There is no such thing as time - only watches.” And this made me 
begin to think about what exactly that meant and what the purpose of writing that down on this box that was owned by the 
city to keep traffic flowing.  
 
For whatever reason, that has stuck with me since then and will probably continue to be with me for as long as I can 
remember that far back. It was turning and turning inside my brain because I found it profound: that the concept of time is 
completely created by humans in order to create some kind of structure and organization. I think we can all agree that there 
are purposes to how we conceptualize certain aspects of time passing – that we have a day and a night, that there are four 
seasons as the Earth makes one revolution around the Sun. But the decision to create seconds, minutes, hours, and 
deciding how many make up each one is completely arbitrary.  
 
This being said, I think we all had a difficult 2020. That is not to say that there were not good and happy things that also 
happened, but we have been challenged both as a community and as individuals like we have not in probably the last 100 
years. However, to think that it will all magically change because we have to start writing down a different date when we 
sign things would be a mistake. The problems that existed in 2020 will exist in 2021. This may seem like a pessimistic view 
of the New Year, but in my personal Buddhistic outlook, I feel that it is freeing.  
 
On the surface level, it seems like there are new challenges that we face every year. But deep down, the issues that we 
have are the same that we had last year, the same that we’ve had for the past 2,000 years. We are too consumed by 
selfishness and do not act with enough compassion. And if this is the same problem, to me it’s freeing because we don’t 
have anything new to worry about! We can continue focusing on how to confront and accept our imperfect selves. So, I 
hope that this new year we recognize that while we may have to go and buy a new calendar, we still continuously have the 
responsibility to look at ourselves and try to practice a little more kindness.    
 
Gassho, 
Rev. Matthew Hamasaki 
 

  



 

  



 

 
 

Virtual Shotsuki Service 
Please share the zoom link to any relatives or friends who may be interested in watching. Hope to see everyone Sunday, 
January 17th!  
 
Time: 10:30 AM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 
          Jan 17, 2021 10:30 AM 

To Join Zoom Service, go to:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83339406274 
One tap mobile (Meeting ID: 833 3940 6274) 
+14086380968,,83339406274# US (San Jose) 
+16699006833,,83339406274# US (San Jose) 
Or you can dial by your location 
        +1 408 638 0968 US (San Jose) 
        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 646 876 9923 US (New York) 
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
Find your local number: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbqxFY7Xpd 

 
Buddhism in Everyday Life 

The Teaching of Buddha 

The spirit of Buddha is great Wisdom and Compassion to save all people by any and all means.  It is the spirit 

of a mother toward her child, nourishing and protecting it.  It is the spirit that prompts compassion to be ill with 

sickness of people, to suffer with their suffering.  “Your suffering is my suffering, and your happiness is my 

happiness,” said the Buddha; and he does not forget that spirit for a single moment, for it is the self-nature of 

Buddhahood to be compassionate.  A mother realizes her motherhood by loving her child, and the child reacting 

to his mother’s love feels safe and at ease.  The Buddha’s spirit of compassion is stimulated according to the 

needs of the individual; each person’s faith is the reaction to this spirit, and it leads them to enlightenment. 

 

Namu Amida Butsu 

(Shin Buddhist Service Book) 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbqxFY7Xpd


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Church Reopening Update 
The Buddhist Church of Florin is following the lead of federal, state, and local governments and healthcare professionals as 
we consider a measured return to normal operating procedures disrupted by COVID-19. 
 
The Church will move forward with ample caution, always strictly following the guidance of governments to prevent the 
spread of the pandemic.  Your safety and well  being will always be our utmost concern.  The Florin Buddhist Church 
Reopening Committee has developed a phased reopening plan and safety and disinfecting protocols and will implement the 
phased reopening once the Florin Governing Board determines it is safe to reopen in accordance with federal, state, and 
local guidance.  The Committee has considered health and safety facility upgrades such as handsfree devices (towel 
dispensers and faucets) for the restrooms, maintaining supplies of personal protective equipment (PPE) for church 
member/volunteers, and supplies of hand sanitizer and disinfecting supplies. 
 
At this time Sacramento County remains in Purple Tier 1/Widespread tier and has directed to stop all non-essential activities 
and implemented a regional stay at home order.  Therefore, all church services and activities will remain suspended until 
further notice. 
 
Questions concerning reopening the church may be directed to Peggy Okabayashi at sachieokaba@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

LOTUS Club’s Home Yard Work Fundraiser 

Supplemental Lost Revenue Due to COVID-19 Pandemic 

 
The Buddhist Church of Florin’s LOTUS Club, co-chaired by Ron Shimizu and Gary Okamoto, 

completed a successful Home Yard Work fundraiser to support the Church’s lost revenue because of 

the Corona virus Pandemic.  The LOTUS Club raised $3,200 for the church. 

 

The LOTUS Club gardeners worked on eight home yards from September through December 2020.  

The LOTUS Club trimmed and shaped shrubs, bushes, trees and did yard clean-up.   

 

Thank you, members and friends who supported the LOTUS Club fundraiser: Masako Tomono, Sharon 

Yamamoto, Jean Okamoto, Mark and Gale Hayashida, Greg Menda, Eric Fujii, Mike Ota and Tsuto 

Ota. 

 

Thank you to the dedicated LOTUS Club fundraiser gardeners who worked on the home yards over the 

past four months: Ron Shimizu, Greg Crandall, Gary Okamoto, Ben Kusaka, Lloyd Okimura, Ken 

Teranishi, Craig Shijo, Walter Menda, Ken Okabayashi and Harvey Kadoya.  Special 

acknowledgement goes to Ron Shimizu, who initiated and supervised the LOTUS Club Home Yard 

Work fundraiser. 
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ONLINE PAYPAL DONATIONS 
You can now make online donations/payments to the church by visiting our website 
at florinbuddhist.org and clicking on the "Donate" button near the bottom of the home page. This 
is convenient for you to make online donations/payments for such things as, 
osaisen, shotsuki, special services, membership and other services/events.  
 
Contact Kathy Menda at (916) 392-1896 or (916) 761-9469 if you have questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A BIG thank you to all of you who donated generously to the Jr. YBA Santa for Seniors project. Each senior received 
pajamas, slippers, socks, scarf, and treats. Without your donation, we would not have been able to fulfill all the wish lists for 

the seniors we sponsored.  ~ Thank you from Jr. YBA. 
  

http://florinbuddhist.org/


 

 



 

   



 
  



 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Scholarships 2021-2022 

 
The Buddhist Church of Florin’s Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Scholarship program offers academic 
financial assistance to our church members’ high school and college students with seven 
scholarships: 

▪ A $5,000 scholarship, a $3,000 scholarship and a $2,000 scholarship to graduating senior high 
school students; 

▪ A $5,000 scholarship, a $3,000 scholarship, a $2,000 scholarship and a $1,000 scholarship to 
students attending a university, college or vocational school. 
 
Graduating high school students who will be attending full time and/or students attending an 
accredited college, university or vocational school full time in 2020-2021 may apply for the 
scholarships.  The student’s parent(s) or student must be a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin 
to be eligible for the scholarships. 
 
The evaluation criteria will be: 

• Active involvement in church, community and school activities 

• Scholastic achievement 

• Essay 

• In-person interview 
 
The Scholarship Committee will place a heavier weight on activities and responsibilities performed at 
the Buddhist Church of Florin or at a local Buddhist Temple for out-of-town college students.  A 
highly competitive applicant is one who demonstrates active participation at the Buddhist Church of 
Florin with emphasis on Dharma School, YBA or other church activities.  Leadership roles, in special 
projects at the Buddhist Church of Florin or special projects for its members, will be a definite plus 
when evaluating applicants.  The special project should show the application of Buddhist teachings 
in day-to-day life.  Special projects can be performed independently or in conjunction with a Dharma 
School, YBA activity or church event.  Applicants should discuss their special project with the 
Dharma School Superintendent, YBA advisor or church Board President.  The same applies for 
those out-of-town college students who participate at a local Buddhist Temple.  Out-of-town college 
students can contact Walter Menda for a local Buddhist Temple near their campus. 
 
Church Member Parents-Please encourage your children to apply for the Buddhist Church of Florin’s 
Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Scholarships.  Applications will be available from the Nakatani 
Scholarship Chairperson, Walter Menda, or Florin Dharma School Superintendent and YBA advisors 
in January 2021. 
 
Application Deadline: Applications must be received by the Nakatani Scholarship Chairperson by midnight, 
April 1, 2021. 

 

  



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant 

$1,000 
 

Public school education is the foundation for a harmonious and prosperous society.  

Unfortunately, public school teachers pay for classroom supplies and educational 

material with their own money because of school budget cuts.  The Buddhist 

Church of Florin supports public school teachers by offering a $1,000 grant for 

classroom supplies and education materials. 

 

To be eligible for the Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant, 

you must be a full-time public school teacher in Kindergarten through 12th grade; 

and a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid 

and current). 

 

Applications are accepted on an ongoing basis.  Contact Walter Menda for a 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant Application at (916) 

392-1896 or wmenda@pacbell.net.   
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Purchase gift cards for yourself, family or friends and Buddhist Church of Florin (BCF) will receive a 
percentage of the sale. Don’t forget gifts for birthdays, graduations, baby showers, or anniversaries. For a 
complete list of gift cards offered, go to shopwithscrip.com. You can place your order online (BCF’s 
enrollment code is 2481168D38LL7) or you can contact Ann Tsukamoto at 916-683-3401 or email 
awtsukamoto@comcast.net to place your order and make arrangements to pick up your order at her 
house in Elk Grove. 
NEW!!!! If you want to place an order, your order must be received by Ann by 12 PM on the 
following date.  
ORDER DUE DATE: January 9, 2021 (mark your calendars!) 
Your order will arrive at Ann’s house the following week. 
Ann has the following on hand (limited amounts) for immediate purchase: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Due date: January 9, 2021 
Ann must receive your order by 12 PM on the due date. 

Next ordering date: February 13, 2021 
 

Ann has in stock (call her at 916-683-3401) the following cards: 

 

$25 – Raley’s/Bel Air, Safeway, Target, Save Mart, Starbucks 

$50 – Sprouts, Walmart 

$100 -- Raley’s/Bel Air, Safeway 
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ALL ORDERS MUST be received by January 18, 2021. Recommended to put in the mail 

a week before this date.  

 

 



 

 


